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Principal’s Comment

Mike Newell

Principal

too are facing losing a genera琀椀on of 
young men and women as we did 100 

years ago.

Last Friday it was all Red, Blue, Green 

and Yellow as we held our House Day. 

What made this day even more special 

was having our Year 7&8 students 

together with our Year 9-13 students. 

When we revitalised our house system 

two years ago it was always the plan to 

have a whole school event. Covid got in 

the way of that but it was awesome to 

see this come to frui琀椀on. Our Heads of 
House did a wonderful job of organising 

and our senior students and sta昀昀 all got 
behind it and it was a great day. Well 

done to Thomson for taking out the 

honours.

Today we said goodbye to Mr Prateep 

and his group of Thai students who have 

been here for the past 8 weeks. Our 
rela琀椀onship with Mr Prateep stretches 
back twenty years and it is always great 

to welcome him and his students back 

to JHC. Over the next month a number 
of our other short term Interna琀椀onal 
students are also leaving us. I would 

like to thank all of our homestay 

families, without you our Interna琀椀onal 
Programme could not func琀椀on. Later 
this year we have a number of long term 

students star琀椀ng from Germany and we 
also have 25 students from Kumagaya, 

Japan coming for two weeks. The 

Kumagaya exchange is another historical 
link that we have and we hope to take a 
group over to Japan in the near future.

Ngā mihi 
Mike Newell 
Principal

From the Boardroom
to Lois Conway and her team for helping to 

support young people in their care.  

Our Interna琀椀onal Department have 
been doing a fantas琀椀c job with the over 
50 Interna琀椀onal students in our school.  
JHC students are fortunate to be able to 

learn a di昀昀erent world view and see how 
other cultures learn.  Thanks to the whole 

Interna琀椀onal team for your mahi this year.  
It has been huge and there are so many 

bene昀椀ts for our community.  Hats o昀昀 too 
to the young people (aged between 10 and 

17) who have travelled here from a long 

way away for periods ranging from 8 weeks 

to a whole year. They are stepping into 

the unknown in terms of a new homestay 

family, school, rou琀椀nes and expecta琀椀ons 
and their bravery is so impressive.  The 

pictures in this newsle琀琀er of smiling faces 
trying new opportuni琀椀es shows how much 
they are gaining from this experience.  

The Board were briefed on some 

curriculum evalua琀椀on work taking place at 
the Senior Campus.  It is a good 琀椀me with 
all of the NCEA changes to stop and think 

Toni Green

BOT Presiding Member

about if what we are doing best suits our 

learners for their futures. The Board has 

given our support for this work.

The Board of Trustees are responsible 

for all Policies at James Hargest College.  

We regularly review and evaluate these 

to ensure we meet best prac琀椀ce and all 
legal obliga琀椀ons. As per a na琀椀onwide 
requirement,  the Board has ra琀椀昀椀ed a 
new policy regarding ‘Reducing Student 

Distress and Use of Physical Restraint”. 

This policy and all of our policies are 

available on the JHC website. 

We wish to extend our thanks to Mike 
Newell for the clear communica琀椀on 
regarding the PPTA industrial ac琀椀on.  
We know this is some琀椀mes di昀케cult 
for families to manage and we thank 

our community for their support of 

teachers who are working hard to deliver 

an educa琀椀on of superb quality to our 
rangatahi.  

Ka kite.  

Toni Green 

BOT Presiding Member

Kia ora koutou

At the last Board mee琀椀ng in April the 
Board were updated on the events at the 

Invercargill Ac琀椀vity Centre and Invercargill 
Student Support Network (ISSN).  These 

facili琀椀es are an important part of the 
educa琀椀onal opportuni琀椀es for young 
people in Invercargill.  Thanks very much 

Kia ora e te whānau 
Term 2 started with a number of Anzac 
ceremonies on both campuses. As 
we honour the men and women who 
served our country, it’s important that 
we remind our students of the sacri昀椀ce 
and horrors of war. We are proud that 
our kura bears the name of Brigadier 
James Hargest who fought in both 
World Wars and lost his life in WW2. 
His leadership, tac琀椀cal 昀氀air, dedica琀椀on, 
bravery and valour are an inspira琀椀on to 
us all. While we remember those who 
fought for us last century we drew the 
parallel of Ukraine today. War is not a 
memory for them but their reality, they 

Staff News

Sarah Harvey

Sarah Harvey, our Junior Campus SENCO, 
le昀琀 at the end of Term 1 to take on the 
role of a Resource Teacher of Learning and 

Behaviour based out in Winton.  We are 

very grateful for Sarah’s commitment to 

suppor琀椀ng our students and whānau and 
for the systems and structures she worked 

hard to establish.  Sarah always had our 

students’ best interests at the heart of all 

her mahi and we wish her well for her new 

role. 
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PTA Report

Ainslie Bruce

Chairperson

Kia ora from the PTA

2023 began with a rather intense start to 

the year with Covid interrup琀椀ons once 
again providing many challenges for both 

sta昀昀 and students and even for the PTA as 
we held our AGM via Zoom!

During 2022, the PTA were involved in the 

following:

• Providing refreshments during the 
Parent/Teacher Interviews

• Support sta昀昀 morning tea shout
• Junior Campus Produc琀椀on – X Factory
• Security cameras

• Opera琀椀ng the BBQ at the Open Day
• Prizegiving – Senior & Junior Campus
• Year 13 Farewell Lunch

• Year 8 Gradua琀椀on
• End of Year Picnic – Junior Campus
• Hos琀椀ng two Second Hand Uniform Sales
We made changes in our 昀椀nancial area 
by changing our 昀氀oral arrangements from 
fresh to dried and se琀�ng the budget 
for our tradi琀椀onally funded ac琀椀vi琀椀es, 
allowing a varia琀椀on of 10% on price (such 

The next PTA mee琀椀ng will be in the 
Brigadier’s Room at the Senior Campus  

at 7.30pm on:

27 June 2023
5 September 2023

7 November 2023

December & January Uniform Sale dates to be 

con昀椀rmed.

PTA Meeting Dates

Tēnā rā koutou katoa e te whānau o 
Hēmi Hākena. Term two has started 
posi琀椀vely and our whānau class has been 
con琀椀nuing to engage in fun ac琀椀vi琀椀es to 
create a whānau atmosphere and create 
posi琀椀ve support friendships for all year 
levels.  We are looking forward to seeing 

the 昀椀rst major assessments completed for 
our Te Reo Māori Pilot which is exci琀椀ng as 
the tauira (students) have been working 

on these for the majority of Term 1.  Our 
Hautonga prac琀椀ces have been focussed, 
mixing in a blend of fun and discipline 
which is required at the compe琀椀琀椀ve 
level.  We have learnt the majority of 

our reportoire but now need to give it 

the choreography, ihi, wehi, wana and 

mana that is needed to give us an op琀椀mal 
chance at doing well when we hit the 

stage. Kia pai, kia haumaru ngā hararei 
e te whānau, me whakatā ka 琀椀ka kia piki 
ake te ora mō te wāhanga tuarua e haere 
mai nā, mauri ora, hui ē tāiki ē.

Matua Terence O’BrienMatua Neitana Tane

Whanau Report

Staff News 
Welcome back

as for prizegiving), to enable quick decision 

making at the mee琀椀ngs.
I would like to see the PTA Commi琀琀ee 
achieve their goal of recrui琀椀ng parents/
caregivers of our younger students to the 

PTA as we have some members not too far 

from ending their journey at James Hargest.

I would like to express my gra琀椀tude to 
Kirs琀椀n Sargeant, our Secretary for her 
brilliant minute taking and ensuring all 

those necessary tasks were completed 

before the next mee琀椀ng and also to Lynsey 
Stra琀昀ord who was in the role un琀椀l, she had 
to resign in December for personal reasons.

I also, would like to thank Sarah Warren, 

our Treasurer for her dedica琀椀on to the role 
over the past year. We have worked well 

as a team, and I have appreciated your 

contribu琀椀on and you have made my role 
very easy!

I would like to say a massive thank you to 

the Senior Leadership Team of both Senior 

and Junior Campus, your enthusiasm, 

guidance and willingness to put your hand 

up to support the PTA has been absolutely 

amazing as we worked together for our 

rangatahi in our school community. The 

dedica琀椀on behind the scenes from Karina 
Toms, Leana Breen and Angela Po琀琀er has 
also been very much appreciated.

Finally, but de昀椀nitely not least of all, thank 
you to everyone on the PTA Commi琀琀ee for 
pu琀�ng your hand up and being so willing to 
help out wherever it has been needed. The 

PTA would not be able to do what it does 

without each and every one of you.

Thank you to everyone for your mahi during 

2022 and I look forward to 2023 being 

another fabulous year!

Ngā  mihi

Ainslie Bruce 

PTA Chairperson

Fiona Meyer

We are thrilled and very grateful to 

welcome Fiona Meyer back to JHC in the 

Maths Department.  Fiona is a fantas琀椀c 
Maths teacher with a wealth of experience 
and a friendly, warm manner.  We feel very 

fortunate she has come back to support us 

and our students once again. 



4

Year 9 Japanese

Year 9 students of Japanese dressing up in Japanese tradi琀椀onal 
clothing.

ISSN and Invercargill Activity Centre

ISSN and Invercargill Ac琀椀vity Center are educa琀椀onal spaces that func琀椀on di昀昀erently from mainstream educa琀椀on.  Students who need 
further support in order  to engage with educa琀椀on and develop their ability to engage in posi琀椀ve social interac琀椀ons can be referred 
by James Hargest College and other Invercargill school for short or longer periods of 琀椀me. They o昀昀er much smaller teacher to student 
ra琀椀os and other agency support to develop wrap around support for students who need it. The goal of both ISSN and Ac琀椀vites Centre 
is to help students re昀氀ect on what is not currently working for them and help them to make posi琀椀ve change in order to reintegrate to 
their school.

Duke of Edinburgh

Congratula琀椀ons to Olivia Stra琀昀ord for earning her Silver Duke of 
Edinburgh Award and Lara Kerr for earning her Bronze Duke of 

Edinburgh Award. If you would like to become involved in Duke 

of Edinburgh, please see Ms Smith.

Finn Edwards has been selected as one of twelve students 

na琀椀onwide to be part of the ‘Hyundai Pinnacle Leadership 
Programme’. This programme will run for the next three years 
and involve lots of exci琀椀ng opportuni琀椀es aimed at guiding and 
devolving next genera琀椀on leaders.

He 昀氀ies to Auckland to start the induc琀椀on and meet the team in 
July. 

Congratula琀椀ons, Finn!

Leadership Programme
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Welcome 
Student Teachers
We would like to welcome our four student teachers at the Senior 

Campus this term: from le昀琀 Anton Schroder, Jarred Stanley, Kate 

MacManus, and Caleb Whelan. We wish you all the best for your 

pos琀椀ng.

Nathan Wallis 
Parent event
We are hos琀椀ng Nathan Wallis at the Senior Campus Hall Mon-

day 8th May 7.30-9pm. He will be speaking on The Teen Brain 

and share clear 琀椀ps and prac琀椀ces that can help and enhance 
our teen’s ability (and yours) to cope with this tricky 琀椀me. 
Nathan will share strategies with par琀椀cipants to achieve be琀琀er 
rela琀椀onships and be琀琀er outcomes for the children and teens we 
work and/or live with! Tickets are on sale now and can be found 

at even琀昀inda.

Riverton visits 
Junior Campus

The Junior Campus have all visited Riverton this week. Through-

out this week the campus learned about our local Murihiku his-

tory. Classes have visited the Te Hikoi Museum and the Temple-

ton Flax Mill. It’s very exci琀椀ng to be able to do 昀椀eld trips again..
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International Students
Mayoral Visit

At the end of last term our Interna琀椀onal Students were welcomed in a formal 
ceremony at the Invercargill City Council by Mayor, Nobby Clark. A special thank you 

to City Council members Trish Boyle and Dr Lesley Soper for welcoming our students.

Mr Prateep’s Thai Group Tour of Central Otago

In the holidays, Mr Prateep’s Thai students enjoyed an explora琀椀on of Central Otago.
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Homestay Report - Toni and Jaylen Blaze

We have been hos琀椀ng interna琀椀onal students for several years and we love having them.  

This year we had Wei Wei, he has been a blast. Jaylen-Blaze loves to scooter so Wei Wei brought his roller blades with him from 

Thailand and they have spent many evenings racing each other. 

Having an Interna琀椀onal Student has been an eye-opener for us in learning about di昀昀erent cultures. As he is an only child it has 
been like having a brother around. Jaylen-Blaze says he always feels so excited when a new student arrives, and is sad when they 
go. We are s琀椀ll in contact with some of our previous students. Wei Wei has cooked Thai meals for us and it’s so interes琀椀ng how 
they cook di昀昀erently. The meals have been yummy. Wei Wei’s English has been great so communica琀椀on has been easy and the 
informa琀椀on booklet you get about the student helps you to plan before they come. 

We have normal household rules such as no technology at night, and he helps with chores like dishes.  Wei Wei has just blended 

in as part of the family. I cook my normal meals and make normal school lunches and it all gets eaten. Each student has had a 

favourite kiwi food like cheese, or chocolate and cookie 琀椀me cookies are a hit! Interna琀椀onal students are here to be part of a 
family so I just treat them like one of my own, going about our normal family ac琀椀vi琀椀es, going to family gatherings, to the park/
beach it’s just normal living with an extra child. We are an outdoor family and love giving our students a tour of our community 
and introducing them to our way of life, and Wei Wei has absorbed it all. 

The support from the school is awesome . We can text or email them for anything and because we have opportuni琀椀es to meet up 
with other host families we also have their support as well. Our interna琀椀onal students have been polite and very thankful they 
are here. We would keep Wei Wei if we could! He has been amazing! 

Toni Daane

Te Anau holiday trip

All JHC Interna琀椀onal Students took to the road during the holidays and headed to Te Anau. For many students as 昀椀rst 琀椀me visitors 
to this special part of New Zealand, the day was pre琀琀y special. A breezy trip across Lake Te Anau followed by a guided tour of the 
caves was truly magical.
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History was made in Week 1 of Term 2 with our inaugural James Hargest College full school 

House Day! We took a gamble and crossed our 昀椀ngers that we wouldn’t be cancelled for a second 
琀椀me due to bad weather. And what a day it was! The vibe of the day was set early in the morning 
as 1800 students arrived in the house colours of red, blue, green and yellow. The Junior Campus’ 

walk down Layard Street drew toots and waves from passing cars. Excitement was building. A 
colourful and excitable sta昀昀 mee琀椀ng that morning saw all sta昀昀 displaying their House colours 
with pride. For the second year in a row a special men琀椀on needs to be made to the gaggle of 
Menzies teachers who arrived in matching screen-printed tees (thanks to Miss Pilley and Miss 

Taylor) and impressive face paint (courtesy of Mrs Gree昀昀) to match. Another men琀椀on goes to our 
Head Students, House Captains and Peer Support leaders who were invaluable with the set up 

and help throughout the day. We couldn’t have done it without you!

Some notable achievements were Watson winning in the House Chant compe琀椀琀椀on and Thomson 
cleaning up both the sta昀昀 and student relays. The other new ini琀椀a琀椀ve this year was the inclusion 
of the food trucks. They were well supported by the students and sta昀昀 throughout the day and 
added to the fes琀椀ve atmosphere.

A昀琀er a very successful day, we are happy to announce that Thomson took the overall win, 
followed by Hamilton, Watson and Menzies.

 

Finally a big thank you to Waine Harding, our top notch MC. Waine, you always bring the colour, 

昀氀air and banter to any event.



10



11

HHoouusse e DDaayy
RReessuullttss



12

Netball

Congratula琀椀ons to Caitlin Hartley, Libby Crawford, Lily Symon and Holly Cunli昀昀e who have just been named in the INC Under 18 
team for this year, and to Brooke Cross who has been named as a training partner/non travelling reserve. All the best girls for a 

successful and enjoyable season (Pictured from le昀琀: Caitlin Hartley, Libby Crawford, Lily Symon and Holly Cunli昀昀e) 

South Island Secondary 

School Mountain Bike Champs

JHC had students compe琀椀ng in the South Island Mountain 
Biking Champs which was held at Coronet peak. There were 

mul琀椀ple events, such as Down Hill, XCountry and Enduro which 
present di昀昀erent challenges in strong compe琀椀琀椀on.

Zadie Sco琀琀 came 2nd with a 琀椀me of 1:09.01 in the Under 17 
Downhill Mountain BIke event.

She also came 3rd in the Under 17 Enduro.

Isla Sco琀琀, Trinity Duncan, Blake Cooper and Floyd Keach Lowe 
also par琀椀cipated in tough condi琀椀ons a昀琀er some light snow on 
the Wednesday before compe琀椀ng.

Southland Under 18 Men’s 

Hockey

Congratula琀椀ons to the following boys who have recently been 
selected in Southland Under 18 Men’s Hockey Squads.

(Pictured from top to bo琀琀om)

William Berkers

Ryan Smith

Reihana Unahi

Caleb McNaught

Cater Dougherty

Robson McKee

Caleb Devery

Duke Bolger

Sam Webster

Ben O’Connor
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G-Force Cycling

Finn Edwards, Jono Blyth and Hamish Wallace, along with other team members from G-Force completed in the 

Tour of New Zealand. The race and tour was 500km over 5 days from Arthur’s Pass to the top of the Crown Range. 

All 3 riders 昀椀nished in the top 20 of over 100 riders and the team raised $3400 for child cancer.

Motocross

Congratula琀椀ons to Bella Earley who competed in the NZ Junior MX 
Championships held in in Invercargill on the 14th - 16th of April. 
Bella 昀椀nished 3rd in the 12-16 Junior Woman’s 85cc class.  Well done 
Bella!
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Anzac Services
Anzac services were held at the Senior Campus on Wednesday 26th April. We are proud 
to have been gi昀琀ed the name of Brigadier James Hargest and today we spoke of his 
inspira琀椀onal achievements and sheer tenacity. We re昀氀ected on the bravery, loyalty, 
sel昀氀essness and courage of the original ANZAC. Under moody skies, we came together to 
acknowledge their great sacri昀椀ce.

Anzac Day

Our Senior Campus Head Students Sean Bath, Ruby Bath, Ryder 
Mikkelsen and Neve Waddel, along with our Junior Campus Kaiarataki 

Hunter Oliver and Allie Harrison represented the JHC community at 
the Dawn Service. Lest we forget.



15

Anzac creations

Year 9 work using Adobe Illustrator

by Harris Evans Year 11

Term 2: Monday 5 June: King’s Birthday 

 (public holiday)

 Friday 30 June: Last day of Term 2

 Friday 14 July: Matariki (public holiday)

Term 3: Monday 17 July: Start of Term 3

 Friday 22 September: Last day of Term 3

Term 4: Monday 9 October: Start of Term 4
 Monday 23 October: Labour Day 

 (public holiday)

Term Dates 
for 2023
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Athletics

The SISS Athle琀椀cs Championships is one of the biggest SI events on the NZSS Calendar. It was a collobora琀椀ve e昀昀ort between 
Southland Secondary School Sport and Athle琀椀cs Southland and turned out to be very successful with mu琀椀ple records broken 
over the course of the weekend.We would like to thank the o昀케cials and all the school volunteers .Congartula琀椀ons to Connor 
Gilliard for his 1st place in the Under 16 Boys High Jump. 
Full results can be found on  h琀琀ps://nzssaa.org.nz/mm_results/siss琀昀2023/
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James Hargest College Rugby Club AGM

The James Hargest College Rugby Club AGM and meeting

will be held at James Hargest College Senior Campus Sta昀昀room,

Layard Street, Invercargill

On Wednesday 17th May 2023 at 7.00pm. 

All welcome.

Marshall Erwood has been selected in the New Zealand 

team to compete in the UCI Track Cycling Junior World 

championships in Cali, Colombia from 23-27 August.

Track Cycling 
Junior World Championships

Cross Country 
Senior Campus

Congratula琀椀ons to Callum Stra琀昀ord and Tequin Lake 
who have been named in the Southland Mens Under 23 

Netball team for the 2023 season.

Netball
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PPTA Industrial Action

The PPTA (Post Primary Teachers Associa琀椀on) has given no琀椀昀椀ca琀椀on 
to the James Hargest College Board  that members intend to take 

further industrial ac琀椀on during Term 2. 
Con昀椀rmed ac琀椀on is as follows: 
− Con琀椀nuing the relief ban undertaken during Term 1 
− Only supervise, not teach, their normally scheduled classes if 
students from other classes are added  because relief teachers can’t 

be provided. 

− Star琀椀ng a ban on mee琀椀ngs outside of school hours (8:30am-
4:30pm) 
Further planned ac琀椀on (we receive con昀椀rma琀椀on 3 days before such 
ac琀椀on) is as follows: 
− A rolling one-day na琀椀onal strike - Tuesday 9 May (for the South 
Island). JHC will be closed for  instruc琀椀on for all students. 
− For 6 weeks PPTA members na琀椀onwide are withdrawing their 
labour for certain year levels on  certain days (par琀椀al strike). As a 
large number of our teaching sta昀昀 are PPTA members we will have  to 
roster year levels home on these days. The rostering home plan is: 

Week 2 Thursday 4 May - Year 11 
Week 3 Tuesday 9 May - Year 12 (JHC will be closed to all students 

due to the rolling strike)  

 Thursday 11 May - Year 13 

Week 4 Tuesday 16 May - Year 9 
 Wednesday 17 May - Year 10 

Week 5 Thursday 25 May - Year 11 

Week 6 Tuesday 30 May - Year 13 

 Thursday 1 June - Year 12 

Week 7 Tuesday 6 June - Year 10 
 Thursday 8 June - Year 9

Hautonga Practices

Our current prac琀椀ces are as follows:
Polyfest kapa prac琀椀ce
Monday during ssr 琀椀me: 
Hautonga Compe琀椀琀椀ve group prac琀椀ces
Tuesday lunch 琀椀me
Wednesday a昀琀er school 3.30 - 5pm
Friday lunch琀椀me
Every second Sunday at this stage(next Sunday prac琀椀ce is 
on Sunday 14th May)  

Karawhiuā e te whānau, nau mai tētahi āhua, let’s go!

Chris Abercrombie

At the end of last term Chris Abercrombie 

was seconded into the PPTA Ac琀椀ng 
President role for the rest of 2023.  We 

wish him all the best with this mahi.  

 

Staff News 
Congratulations
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Our Public Health Nurse (Emma) is available every Tuesday lunch 
琀椀me in the Guidance Department. This is a free, con昀椀den琀椀al 
service.

You can text 0275793252 to book an appointment with Emma, 
turn up on the day or arrange an appointment through the 

Guidance department.

Public Health Nurse 
Senior Campus

International Sports Day

Interna琀椀onal sports day was this week where interna琀椀onal, migrant 
and former refugee students from Southland all came together to 

play basketball, squash, footsall, badminton golf and cricket. There 

were a lot of funny conversa琀椀ons crossing language barriers as teams 
worked together.  The compe琀椀琀椀ve spirit and will to win is a universal 
language!

Immersive Reader

EBOOKS FOR
EVERYONE

Go to the Wheelers ePlatform
Use the website or app
Sign in with your school ID
and password
Browse to find an ebook

Borrowing an ebook
When you choose an eBook,
click Borrow. 
Click Read to open the eBook

Select the Immersive Reader
icon in the top left corner

Choose a language

Listen 

Click the Reading Preferences
icon in the top right corner
Choose the language you
would like to read in 

If you want the book read
to you, click the play
button at the bottom of
the page

jameshargestcollege.wheelers.co

in every language
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Road  
Safety  
Week QUIZ 

Everyone has the right to safe and 

healthy journeys, and we all have a 

part to play in keeping ourselves 

and others safe on roads.

Take part in our Road Safety Week quiz and find out how much you know about road safety.

The great news is that the solutions to create safe and 

healthy journeys are known and available to us now. 

They include having safe spaces for people to walk and 

cycle, safety technology in our vehicles and safe speed 

limits on our roads too. They can also help to ensure 

that vehicles on our roads don’t pollute the air. 

There are lots of people working to 

make our roads safer, or who provide 

support to people following a crash. For Road Safety Week 2023, we’re  

recognising all these Road Safety Heroes. They include emergency services 

personnel, road safety professionals, transport planners and engineers, road 

workers, school road patrollers, community campaigners and many more.

1 How many people died on roads in New Zealand in 2022? 
 

A. 378 

B. 253 

C. 352 

D. 318 

 

2. Road to Zero is New Zealand’s road safety strategy which 

aims to reduce deaths and serious injuries on our roads 

by 40% by when?  

A. 2025 

B. 2027 

C. 2030 

D. 2035 

 

3. Which country first developed the Safe System approach 

to road safety as part of its Vision Zero strategy? 
 

A. Canada 

B. Sweden 

C. New Zealand 

D. Germany 

 

4. A road safety hero is anyone who contributes to ensuring 

everyone can get to where they’re going safely, no matter 

how they travel, or provides support to people following  

a crash. 
 

True 

False 

  

5. The World Health Organization recommends what speed 

limit as the most appropriate in places where people live, 

work and play? 
 

A. 30km/h 

B. 40km/h 

C. 50km/h 

D. 60km/h 

 

6. What do the following road signs mean?                                                      

7. There is a zero-alcohol limit if you are under 20?  

True 

False 

 

8. Wearing a seat belt reduced the risk of death in a crash by…  

A. A fifth 

B. A quarter 

C. A third 

D. Half 

 

9. At what impact speed does the risk of death greatly increase 

for people who cycle, walk, ride a motorbike – or travel  

outside of the protection of a vehicle? 
 

A. 30km/h 

B. 40km/h 

C. 50km/h 

D. 60km/h 

 

10. Which percentage of serious injury crashes are caused  

by deliberate violations and risk-taking behaviour?  

A. 6% 

B. 12% 

C. 22% 

D. 29% 

 

 

A.

C.

B.

www.roadsafetyweek.org.nz

D.

Brake 
 the road safety charity

Organised by Sponsored by Supporting

Road Safety 
Test yourself with the following 
Road Safety Week Quiz

The answers are 

on the last page.
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On the 16th of April, a large group of about 29 students 
from all over the lower South Island set o昀昀 for a 6 
day camp at Borland Lodge, spli琀�ng into two groups 
(orange and blue). Once arrived at Borland Lodge 
the orange group started to pack for their three day 

tramp from Borland Lodge to Green Lake on day 1. 

Then from Green Lake to Lake Monowai on day 2. 

Finally con琀椀nuing  back to Borland Lodge day 3 and 
昀椀nishing the day o昀昀 with kayaking. Whilst orange did 
this, the blue group were se琀琀ling into Borland Lodge 
and comple琀椀ng mul琀椀ple ac琀椀vi琀椀es over the next 3 days 
such as, caving, canyoning, rock climbing, abseiling and 

kayaking. On Tuesday both the blue and orange group 
spent the night at Borland Lodge. On this night both 
groups played ul琀椀mate archery and gathered together 
to socialise with the other group and talk about their 

experiences. As the evening came to a close we had 
our 昀椀rst debrief. These were a massive part of the 
course as it allowed us to look back on our tramp or 

ac琀椀vi琀椀es and how we treated each other. As the week 
went on we would con琀椀nue to have these debriefs. 
Once Wednesday came around the blue group set 
o昀昀 on their three day tramp, which was di昀昀erent to 
the oranges. They went up the Mt Burn saddle, and 

did a lot of bush bashing to Green Lake. The next day 

they hiked and then camped close to Borland Bivvy, 

and came out back to the lodge on Friday morning. 

During this it was the orange groups turn to experience 
caving, canyoning, rock climbing and abseiling. This was 

such an amazing and thrilling experience where every 
ac琀椀vity was a mixture of fun, scary and exci琀椀ng. These 
ac琀椀vi琀椀es were designed to push most out of their 
comfort zone but that didn’t worry any of us. Majority 

of the students started o昀昀 as complete strangers and 
le昀琀 as close friends and strong leaders. There were 
so many di昀昀erent skills and techniques that we could 
take away from this. The con昀椀dence to lead a group of 
people through caves or just being able to respect and 

follow the people we designated our leaders. 

We highly recommend this leadership course to anyone 

aged 16-19 years old who is willing to try new things 
and boost their leadership skills. 

Massive thank you to the Lions Club, Adventure 

Southland  and Borland Lodge for this amazing 

experience. 

Wri琀琀en by Brooklynn Bavin, Sam Webster, Ethan Tanner 
and Maya Oppikofer. 

Leo Leadership Course
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School App
Free download from the respec琀椀ve 

app stores

 

Download School Apps NZ and select 

James Hargest College

Junior Campus
6 Layard Street, Invercargill

Email: juniorcampus@jameshargest.school.nz 

Senior Campus
288 Layard Street, Invercargill

Email: o昀케ce@jameshargest.school.nz

Website 

www.jameshargest.school.nz

 Phone 

03 217 6129

Rehearsals are o昀케cially underway for our 2023 Major Produc琀椀on, 
Head Over Heels - High School Edi琀椀on. 
This is a bold new musical comedy that is based on Philip Sidney’s 

The Countess of Pembroke’s Arcadia. It follows the escapades 

of a royal family on an outrageous journey to save their beloved 

kingdom from ex琀椀nc琀椀on—only to discover the key to their realm’s 
survival lies within each of their own hearts. 

This laugh-out-loud love story is set to the music of the iconic 

1980’s all-female rock band The Go-Go’s, including the hit songs, 

“We Got the Beat,” “Our Lips Are Sealed,” “Vaca琀椀on,” and Belinda 
Carlisle’s “Heaven is a Place on Earth” and “Mad About You.”

Keep an eye out for when 琀椀ckets are on sale from the Senior 
Campus o昀케ce closer to the performances. We cannot wait to share 
this with our Hēmi Hākena whānau in June (19th - 22nd)! We will 
be the 昀椀rst school ever in NZ to put on this show which is very 
exci琀椀ng!

Major Production

Volunteers needed!

FESTIVAL

SIGN UP NOW AT ILTKIDZONE.CO.NZ

Help us run the ILT Kidzone Festival 2023, a six day family 
festival held at Southland Girls’ High School during the 

winter school holidays!

Shifts are from 9am-1pm and 12pm-4pm daily from Wednesday 5 July - Monday 10 July. 

 You choose which shifts and how many days, and we’ll find an activity for you!

Volunteers must be over 14 years old.

 L Gain work experience L Give back to your community  L Have fun this school holidays

Presented by
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

E-mail Newsle琀琀ers
The next newsle琀琀er will be issued via 

email on FRIDAY 2 JUNE 2023.
Hard copies of the newsle琀琀er will be 

available from either the Junior or 

Senior Campus o昀케ce.
You can view the newsle琀琀er on the Hargest 

web site www.jameshargest.school.nz

Informa琀椀on 
Updates

If you have any changes to your details 

(e.g. address, phone numbers, medical 
details, emergency contacts, etc), please 

let the school know as soon as possible in 
order to keep our records up-to-date. 

Please email Mrs Breen (Senior Campus) 
with any changes at

o昀케ce@jameshargest.school.nz

or phone 2176129

or Mrs Cribb (Junior Campus) at
juniorcampus@jameshargest.school.nz

or phone 2179250

Parent, Caregiver,  
Whānau and

Community Engagement
At James Hargest College we are 

always interested in engaging with our 
community and listening to parents, 

whanau and the wider community. If you 
have any good ideas or there is something 

special that has happened regarding 
Hargest, or there are issues, concerns or 

complaints we should be aware of,  
please contact the school o昀케ce 

Senior Campus (2176129) or 

Junior Campus (2179250) or via email,  
o昀케ce@jameshargest.school.nz

You will be put in contact with an 
appropriate sta昀昀 member

 

Coming Events for 2023

Senior Campus

May

Mon 8  Year 9: John Parsons  

   Otago Ter琀椀ary Day 

   Year 12 RYDA

Tues 9  Strike Day - JHC closed for instruc琀椀on
Wed 10  Senior Speech Compe琀椀琀椀on
Thurs 11  Year 13’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Tues 16  Year 9’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Wed 17  Southland Cross Country Championships

   Year 10’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on 

Thu 18  BOT Mee琀椀ng 5:15pm in the Brig
Fri 19  Pink Shirt Day

   ShowQuest
Thurs 25  Year 11’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Sat 27  JHC Ball

Tues 30  Year 13’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Wed 31  Waka琀椀pu Exchange at JHC

June

Thurs 1  Year 12’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Tues 6  Year 10’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Thurs 8  Year 9’s rostered home due to industrial ac琀椀on
Sat 10  Rockquest and Tangata Beats

Tues 13  Big Sing

Wed 14  Southland Singfest
Tues-Thu  20-22  Major Produc琀椀on
Thurs 25  World Vision Walk  

Junior Campus

May

Tue 9  Strike Day - JHC closed for instruc琀椀on  
Thurs 18   BOT Mee琀椀ng
Fri 19 Pink Shirt Day 

  ShowQuest 
  Friday Sport and Rec starts

June
Th 1  Cross Country 

Wed 25  World Vision Walk 

Fri 30  Kākahu Ōpaki Ra

Road Safety Quiz Answers: 
1 A
2 C
3 B
4 True
5 A
6 A Look out for children, 
   B Variable speed limit, 
   C School crossing patrol, 
   D Roadworks ahead
7 True
8 D
9 A 
10 D
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Sowing seeds of learning

PLEASE  

SUPPORT 

OUR  

ADVERTISERS

Every brain can learn better

Improve:

   * Memory

   * Attention

   * Processing speed

   * Sequencing

RESEARCHED BY TOP SCIENTISTS

Help for students with 

Dyslexia, ADHD/ ADD, Autism 

FIND OUT MORE TODAY!

www.fastlearning.co.nz

nicola@fastlearning.co.nz

Ph: 0221 635 890


